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CHILDREN AND YOUTH U PDATE  

The Summer so far has been about young people!  

Calvary had great participationñabout 15 children 

and youthñin Day Camp held at Bethel Lutheran 

Church, in collaboration with several south 

Minneapolis congregations, June 17-21. The following 

week, some of these same Calvary children attended 

Luther Crest Bible Camp near Alexandria. Two of 

your youthñBenji Huff and Neeve McCarthyñare 

serving as òKeepersó (or Counselors in Training) at 

Luther Crest for a few weeks this summer. They are 

doing great work! 

I helped lead games at Day Camp, and was able to 

spend a couple days at Luther Crest. Lots of good 

things happening! I am thankful that our young 

people have these opportunities. 

You may have heard me say before that community 

and faith formation for children and youth is about 

more than participation in Sunday School or 

confirmation or camps or youth group. The most 

effective way for children and youth to be engaged in 

their faith (including into adulthood) is to participate 

regularly in worship, and to be known by many 

caring adults! But these other opportunities are 

important, as well! 

I am grateful for the people who served as Sunday 

School teachers and leaders this last school year: 

Miranda Hong, Tom Johnson, Lars Negstad, Mary 

Nelson, Teri Schweizer, Melissa Townsend, Livia Van 

Horne, Isaac Wengerd, along with other parents 

who jump in and help!   

This coming fall, as many as 6 young people will 

participate in the Affirmation of Baptism 

(Confirmation).  

In addition to the Education Committee, chaired by 

Tom Johnson, we now have a Youth Committee 
consisting on Sarah Shepherd, Aimee Boone, Jennifer 

McCarthy, and other parents, who are intentionally 

connecting with students.  

Calvary made the decision to not hire a staff person 

for children, youth, and family ministry. To pull this 

off, it takes a village. I hope that you will find ways to 

participate, even if it means making sure you know 

the names of our children and youth!  

We are looking for people to teach Sunday School 

this fall, particularly for our youngest class. Please let 

me know if you are interested! 

We currently have 4 new families (not yet members 

- a total of 9 children) that have been worshiping 

with us this summer. I donõt expect Calvary to 

become a large program church anytime soon ð but I 

DO expect Calvary to continue to be a place where 
people of all ages thrive and grow! 

Thanks for all the ways you support children and 

youth at Calvary! See you in worship.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Day Camp at Bethel Lutheran Church 
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JULY WORSHIP & MINISTRY LEADERS  
 

Ministry  July 7 July 14 July 21 July 28 

Assõt Minister Linda Mundt Shari Seifert Lisa Negstad Judie Mattison 

Lector  Julie Anderson Nancy Lee Nelson Chris Robson Judie Mattison 

Sacristan  Sam Robson Sam Robson Anne Boone Anne Boone 

Sound Board  Neeve McCarthy Quincy Aust Gary Nelson Josh Hill 

Counters  
Mary Nelson 

Marilyn Holm 

Pat Olson 

Danielle Hill 
Joanne Shepherd Jeri Schultz 

Ushers Carol Rue 
Sam Robson 

Chris Robson 
Negstad/Townsend Moberg family 

Coffee Hour  
Schweizer/Davidson 

Barb Martinsen 

Mark Smith & Susan Olsen 

Felecia Boone 

Chris Gennaula 

Robert Bowers 

Judi Linder 

Chris Robson 

Daniel Lee & 

Anna Koppel 

Food Shelf  

July 13 

Nancy Lee Nelson 

July 20 

Gary Nelson 

Jeri Schultz 

July 27 

Gary Thorn 

Nancy Wheeler 

August 3 

Carol Rue 

Pat Olson 

Wǳƭȅ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴǎ 
Birthdays  

7/3 - Declan Byng 

7/4 - Jacob Paulsrud 

7/5 - Sylvia Braaten 

7/8 - James Hill 

7/9 - Teri Schweizer 

7/9 - Geoffrey Shepherd 

7/10 - Jacqueline Browne 

7/11 - Adam Mohr 

7/13 - Daniel Frost 

7/13 - Isabella Haugstad 

7/14 - Anne Wengerd 

7/15 - David Grundhoefer 

7/16 - Nancy Wheeler 

7/21 - Sigrid Davidson 

7/22 - Isaac Wengerd 

7/25 - Kim Egan 

7/26 - Emma Haugstad 

7/27 - Ella Endo 

7/27 - Mitch Myre 

7/31 - Nathan Paulsrud 

Anniversaries  

7/5 - Kim & Sarah Zeigler 

7/16 - Brian & Kristy Rolig 

7/16 - Rachel & Tony Rydberg 

7/20 - Livia Van Horne & Jon Hocum 

7/22 - dorothy lesher & Brian Aust 

7/25 - Tami & Chris Tripp 

SIGN UP TO HELP WITH  

THE CORN FEED!  

Itõs not too early to start thinking about the 2019 Corn 

Feed, which will be held Sunday, August 11 from 3:00-6:00 

p.m. 

Visit Calvaryõs website, www.clchurch.org, to be taken to 

the SignUp Genius website for adding your name to the list 

of Calvary members and friends who are participating in 

this annual celebration of hospitality to the neighborhood. 

SPECIAL CONGREGATION MEETING  

A special meeting of the congregation was held on 

Sunday, June 30 to consider spending up to $40,000 of 

unbudgeted funds to replace the flat roof on the 

education building. The current roof is showing its age, 

and water streamed in this spring, making some of the 

UAA classrooms unusable until it dried up. The motion 

òTo support the proposal from Executive Committee 

and Council: To authorize the Church Council to spend 

up to $40,000 outside of the adopted 2019 budget to 

replace the roof on the Education Buildingó was passed. 

The Property Committee will select a contractor and 

work will be scheduled as soon as possible to hopefully 

have it completed before winter. 
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JULY MISSION OF THE MONTH: 

AUGUSTANA AUXILIARY  

Contributions received for the Mission of the Month 

in July will be forwarded to the Augustana Care 

Corp. 

July Committee Meetings:  

The following Calvary committees are on the 

calendar for a meeting at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, July 

8: Worship, Education, Social Justice, MICAH, and 

Crossroads. The Corn Feed committee will meet at 

7:00 p.m. 

Community Meals Resume in September  

There will be no Community Meals during the 

summer months. However, committees will 

continue to meet in the Fellowship Hall on 

alternating 2nd Mondays of each month at 6:30 pm. 

JULY 15th  BLANKET -MAKING EVENT:  
From Anna Koppel: 

Many of you know I am a HUGE supporter/volunteer/lover of Childrenõs Surgery International 

www.childrenssurgeryintl.org - a medical team I had the privilege of volunteering with recently returned from Liberia, 

Africa. In 7 days the team screened 150 patients, performed 100 (exact number!) surgeries, gave 20+ lectures and CPR 

classes, and made many friends with the team members/staff from our hosts, Firestone Hospital (Harbel, Liberia). On 

this mission, with the help of many of you, we had collected enough blankets so each child getting surgery would get a 

blanket before their operation - they would stay warm before, during, and after surgery and then could take it home. 

IT WAS AWESOME. These small kiddos stayed warm during a time they were quite vulnerable and were then able to 

keep it. This is the third world and every single thing has a value unimaginable to us. 

Please join us on Monday, July 15th from 5:30-8:30 in the Fellowship Hall - snacks and beverages will be provided 

Come spend a night to help the children of Liberia! Come with either two pieces of fleece (40-48" by 50-60") or a $20

(ish?) donation. If you pick out your own fleece make sure to make it yours! Anything from fun colors and designs to 

your favorite Disney characters. We will try to get lots of pictures next year and maybe you can spot your blanket and 

the lucky kid who got it!! If your busy life or finances doesn't allow you time to pick up fabric, please still come! We 

will have extra fabric! 

Stay for 3 minutes or 3 hours! My goal is to have ~100 blankets to ship with our Firestone hospital medical supply load 

in august 2018 and therefore blankets will be available for every child that receives an operation in January 2019. So 

come, tell your friends to come and GIVE BACK to a cause that I promise you, will go exactly where it belongs. 

SUMMER MUSIC AT CALVARY  

Do you sing? Do you play an instrument? Would you like to use your gifts this summer at Calvary? Our Director of 

Music, Dietrich Jessen, is looking for individuals (any age!) to join us this summer in offering special music. There will be 

slots available each Sunday, ending on August  25th. Please email Dietrich at music@clchurch.org if you would like to 

sign up! 

TREBLE ENSEMBLE TO SING IN AUGUST: Calling all high voices of any age (Sopranos & Altos)! We are going 

to have a treble ensemble sing during worship on Sunday, August 4th with rehearsals immediately following worship on 

Sunday, July 21st & Sunday, July 28th. It will be great to get this group together again, and we would love to see many 

new faces! If you are interested, please email Dietrich at music@clchurch.org so he can add you to the list and 

distribute music accordingly! Thanks! 

http://www.childrenssurgeryintl.org/
mailto:music@clchurch.org
mailto:music@clchurch.org


VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! UAA needs volun-

teers for the summer!  

WHO: You!  

WHEN: 12:00 PM-5:00 PM Monday-Thursday, dates 

7/1/19-8/15/19  

HOW: Please email Tamar at tghidal-

ia@urbanartsacademy.org or call 612-827-1641 if 

you are interested and available. Please help! Thank 

you! 

 

ARE YOUR FRIENDS OR FAMILY LOOKING 

FOR A QUALITY PRESCHOOL?  

Recommend Urban Arts and receive a $50 referral 

credit on your tuition for each enrolled family! 

(Family must mention your name at registration.) 
Children may join Urban Arts at 33 months. 

 

Our preschool offers Art-Infused early childhood 

learning in a warm and nurturing environment that 

puts children first. Teachers and artists support early 

childhood development and prepare children for Kin-

dergarten while encouraging the creativity and indi-

viduality of each child. Our preschool program 

works with various schedules including additional 

extended care options. We accept Think Small and 

CCAP Scholarships! 

SUPPORT URAN ARTS BY DINING OUT 

ON JULY 8  ð UAA provides arts-infused educa-

tion to more than 400 students each year. Help 

support their work by attending these upcoming 

fundraisers: 

Monday, July 8 ð 11:00 a.m. ð 9:00 p.m., Galactic 

Pizza, 2917 Lyndale Ave. S. Eat at Galactic Pizza 

during this time and 20% of sales will be donated 

to UAA. Please RSVP for this event by visiting this 

website: 

 https://www.groupraise.com/events/99888 
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Scenes from  the South Minneapolis Day Camp 2019, held 

the week of June 17 at Bethel Lutheran Church. Fifteen 

participants in the Day Camp were from Calvary. 

mailto:tghidalia@urbanartsacademy.org
mailto:tghidalia@urbanartsacademy.org

